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Subject: Washwell Fields (PS41) - new development planned

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 

 

I wish to register my comments re the new housing development planned for Washwell Fields as follows:- 

 

Painswick as a whole CANNOT possibly accommodate or tolerate anymore traffic.  The parking  situation is quite 

ridiculous with most homes owning at least two vehicles, the road structure not built to take such volumes of traffic 

in such narrow roadways/streets and the very character of this lovely village will be further ruined should these 

properties be erected. 

Those responsible for these plans should look into the amenities that will be needed and what pressure will be put 

upon our local school and doctors’ surgery.   Do we really want to wait even longer to be given an appointment to 

see a GP?   Will locally born and bred children be afforded a school place in Painswick if the population is increased 

with outsiders moving to the village? 

 

As a long term resident of Vicarage Street where traffic chaos already reigns I feel strongly that this development 

should NOT be allowed to proceed on what is currently a beautiful green field. Has consideration been made for the 

local flora and fauna that exists in these fields?   Have important environmental issues such as fuel pollution been 

discussed? 

 

Let’s keep Painswick as a special rural village that we are proud to welcome tourists to and not one where both 

vehicles and pedestrians are struggling to manoeuvre due to bad planning and lack of foresight  by Stroud District 

Council. 


